
MacKillop News
TERM 4 WEEK 4   2nd November 2016

Dear Members of MacKillop Catholic College Community, 

Week 4 brings with it Year 12 students on SWOT Vac followed by final exams in 
week 5 & 6.  This time of the year brings with it a celebration of our College’s 
special character, that being teachers who work hard to bring the best out in their 

students. Many a late night and week end has been spent supporting Year 12 
students over the past months. In fact, huge congratulations to my staff on their 
tremendous support offered to students during this year. Also we thank parents 
for their commitment and loyalty to our College.  In the week of All Saints, we pray 
that Mary MacKillop, patron saint of our College, be Year 12 students’ guiding star 
as they travel the last few weeks of their school life. Help them to turn to Christ to 
assist them and to place him as their guide on our life’s journey. 

Everyone is excited about the end of the year; graduations, break-ups, holidays, etc.  Further to this, 
everyone enjoys going to or hosting a party.  For young people it is certainly a part of growing up and 
celebrating special occasions with friends.  While most parties are fun for everyone there are times when 
situations sometimes ruin the occasion.  We encourage all parents to be vigilant in knowing where their 
children are going. Some strategies for safer celebrating:

   •  Always know where your children are;
   •  If hosting a party, discourage advertising the party on the internet;
   •  Speak with the party host;
   •  Find out how many people will be attending, who and how many will be supervising the party;
   •  Will alcohol be available;
   •  Will food be served;
   •  What time is the party expected to finish;
   •  Drop your son/daughter off at the party venue and arrange to pick them up at a certain time; and,
   •  Talk to your son/daughter about how to have a good time at a party without coming to any harm.

The following activities are planned and you are sincerely invited to attend and enjoy:

   •  Remembrance Day Liturgy Friday 11th November, 10:15am;
   •  Graduation Mass Our Lady Help of Christian’s Church Tuesday 22nd November, 9am;
   •  Final Assembly for Year 12 students Friday 25th November, 9am; 
   •  Presentation Night Thursday 1st Dec, 6:30pm; and,
   •  Christmas Fair, Friday 9th December, 6pm.

Thank you to all who participated in Mission Month during the Month of October. This year all home form 
groups raised an honorable amount for this worthy cause. Every blessing and much appreciation for all 
that has been shared and accomplished during this year so far.

May God bless you and keep you safe,

Lauretta Graham
Principal

May your journey always be filled with blessings and may the life of Saint Mary MacKillop ignite in you the flames of faith and service
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Arts News
MUSIC NEWS

Instrumental Music Students
Please be sure to regularly check the music notice board
Lessons and Band/Ensemble Rehearsals are now back to normal.  Students are to see relevant noticeboards 
for details on their lesson times and any information regarding upcoming performances. 

Sign Up!
We still have loads of opportunities for anyone who wants to learn an instrument, especially brass and 
woodwind instruments like trumpet, trombone, saxophone and flute.  Please talk to any of the music staff 
before week 5, who will be happy to advise you and sign you up. 

 

Young Musician Of The Year
Young Musician of the year 29th of November is fast approaching and this term will see the crowning of our top musician for 2016. 
Music students if you haven’t done so already please select your pieces and put in your application asap. 

AMEB Music Exams
Australian Music Examination Board (AMEB) Results 2016
Congratulations and well done to the following students who have achieved excellent results in the recent AMEB Exams held on 
Monday 17 October 2016.

Louise Jones (Year 9) – Piano, Grade 3, awarded ‘High Distinction’, A+
Chloe Riedel (Year 7)- Piano, Grade 1, awarded ‘Honours’, A

Best Regards,

Matthew Holt
Instrumental Music Coordinator

Matthew Holt
Instrumental Music 

Coordinator
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VET and Careers News
YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE

The Year 10s recently completed their work experience week. We’ve had some great feedback from host 
employers. below is a response we got from Anula Primary School, who hosted Francesca De Souza:

Dear all,

I met up with Graham this afternoon and was able to have a chat and fill the forms in with him in the staff 
room.

I am happy to report Francesca, a former Anula student, exceeded my expectations in all areas  she was 
punctual, tidy, courteous and respectful.

She often anticipated the children’s needs with materials, equipment, clearing up and sensing where help was needed, making a 
significant difference to many children’s art experience over the whole week.

I wish her every success in her intended medical career  however I have no doubt she will be a wonderful asset to whatever 
profession she chooses!

Kind regards
Alison Dowell Specialist Art Teacher
Anula Primary School

Well done to all years 10s and thank you host employers!

Regards,

Rhonda Scullen
VET and Careers Coordinator

World Teachers’ Day

Rhonda Scullen
VET and Careers

Coordinator
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InTaD Report
With the year rapidly drawing to a close the INTAD department is in full swing with many interesting 
and engaging electives underway.

Our Stage 2 students, Rhys Buik, Elias Skandaliaris and Callum Wilson have completed their major 
project and sincere thanks must go to Mr Paul Dimmick for his dedication, commitment and hard 
work in guiding these students through the final stages of their work. The students engaged in a 
design brief which necessitated the planning and development of a project based on a mailbox. 
Their innovative designs were wonderful to see.

Our Stage 1 Material Products students have been developing their skills and understanding of using 
composite materials with a focus on metal, to produce their projects. The Stage 1 Communication 

Products withs Mrs Pineiro are currently developing their skills in website design.  All of these students are being 
encouraged to continue with building their skill levels and to begin thinking of some possible ideas that they may be 
able to work on for their Stage 2 projects. Special thanks is extended to Ian Anderson and Roy Levers who provide 
invaluable support to so many of our students.

Mr Dimmick’s Year 10 metal and wood classes are engaged in some challenging design work and it is great to see their 
level of enthusiasm and  creativity.

Mrs Woodward has her classes actively engaged in both the Textile and Food Technology classrooms. In Textiles the 
main focus is towards Christmas craft and  clothes for Summer. The senior students have been engaged in design work 
revolving around the production of a soft furnishing item. Some of the lampshades produced have been wonderful.  
In  Food Technology , Ms Johnson has classes underway and exploring the diversity of food available in International  
cuisine and options for main meals.

The cafeteria is continuing to develop and offers a wide range of nutritious food. Mrs Leanne Pope is doing a marvellous 
job in guiding this process with the support of Dennis Winsley and Olga Anderson. Before too long we hope to have 
the sit-down area functioning  to provide a special place for students to enjoy their lunches.

Thank you to all these hardworking staff members for the dedication to their subject areas and in providing quality 
learning environments for the students of MacKillop Catholic College.

Regards,

Chris Hall
Acting HOD, InTaD

Chris Hall
Acting HOD,

InTaD
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Rugby League
MacKillop vs Katherine and Taminmin

Girl’s Gala Day Win

Rugby League Presentation Night
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Chaplain’s Chat
MacK Night:
The final MacK Night for this year will 

be held on Friday week 6 (18/11).
It is a retro games theme with lots of 
fun activities. Please bring a towel or a 
change of clothes as there will be some 
water games. This is a free event and 
every student is welcome!

Vinnies Youth Social Justice Group:
Christmas is coming! We are working on 

a few ideas to help make Christmas as good as it can possibly 
be for those who may be doing it tough this year. Keep your 
eyes and ears open for more information in the coming days.

Year 12s
Please keep our years 12s in your prayers as they study for 
their final exams. 

St Mary of the Cross MacKillop we ask your intercession for 
the Year 12 exam study. Please help them to succeed in their 
exams and to be led by the Holy Spirit to the vocation in life 
to which they are called by God. Amen

Many Blessings,

Kathryn Pettersen
College Chaplain

Canteen Corner
We are seeking Recipes for our 
very first MacKillop cook book!

If you have any great family 
recipes you would like to share, 

please send them to leanne.
pope@nt.catholic.edu.au.

This recipe book will be sold at the 

MacKillop Christmas Fair in December and used in 
our new café!

Also, we are always happy to have volunteers 
to help in our canteen, please let us know if you 

would like to assist.

Thank you,

Leanne Pope
Canteen Manager

Well done Keely!
Congratulations Keely Laughton on being admitted into the 
Wingara Mura programme at Sydney University. She was one 
of only six applicants selected from the NT.

P&F Association News
Here is some information about the cards the P&F will have 
available for students to sell.

The cards come in bags with 10 packs of 4 cards, each pack 
of 4 cards cost $7.50 so the bags total cost is $75 which is to 
be returned to the school. They have an insert of a tree that 

contains seeds and grows Australian Swan River Daisies.
Cards will be available end of next week.
Thank you,

Michelle Gordon
MacKillop Catholic College P&F Assoc.
 

Upcoming Events
Wed 9/11/16 Make it/Shake it/Bake it Orientation Day
  and Parent’s Information Evening 6pm

Fri 11/11/16 Rememberance Day Liturgy

Week 6  Year 12 Exams

Mon 14/11/16 P&F Meeting 7pm

Wed 16/11/16 Dance Night 6:30pm

Thu 17/11/16 Drama Night 6:30pm

Fri 18/11/16 Final MACK Night For Year After School

Tue 22/11/16 Year 12 Graduation Mass 9am

Wed 23/11/16 Year 12 Graduation Dinner 6pm

Thu 24/11/16 Junior Music Night

Fri 25/11/16 Year 12 Breakfast and Fairwell Assembly

Mon 28/11/16 P&F Assoc. Meeting 7pm

Wed 30/11/16 “The Unknown” Performance 6:30pm

Thu 1/12/16 Presentation Night

Kathryn Pettersen
College Chaplain

Leanne Pope
Canteen Manager
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Jonathan’s Bike Ride
On the 21st of October we had a visit from a young man from England who has been traveling around the world on 
his pushbike. He recently arrived in Darwin after coming across from Indonesia, after traveling through Europe, the 
Middle East and Asia. We were privileged to have him do an inspiring presentation for us, talking about the experiences 
and challenges he has come across during his travels. His adventures can be followed on his blog at jkbsbikeride.com.

A quote from Jonathan’s blog:

“My name is Jonathan (or JKB).
I’m half English, half Danish. Born and raised in London.
I turned 23 on this trip.
I have no prior experience of cycle touring. Like, literally nothing. I’d never pedaled further than about 10km before leaving home. 
The first day of this tour was the first time I’d ever tried to ride my bike with all the bags on.
I still know nothing about bicycles or camping and I’m pretty useless at reading maps.
But that’s what makes it fun! Everyday is a learning curve, and here I share some thoughts as I discover both the world and a new 
lifestyle ‘in the saddle’.
Some people plan a trip like this for years, but I’m pretty much just making it up as I go. I got bored of work and wanted to go on 
adventure. I found one pretty easily…
Where and when will I finish cycling? No idea – but hopefully not for a good while!”





 

Itinerary	

Day	1	flight	to	Japan	via	Singapore		

Day	2&3	Tokyo	free	day	-	Tokyo	Disney	Land,	Harajuku		

Day	4	Mt,	Fuji-Shinkan	sen	(bullet	train)	

Day	5	Osaka	

Day	6	Kyoto	(UNESCO	World	Heritage	Sites)	

Day	7&8	Hiroshima	&Miyajima	(World	Heritage	Sites)	

Day	9-14	Sister	School	Hakata	visit	&	Home	stay	in	

Fukuoka	prefecture.	

Day	15&16	flight	back	to	Australia	via	Singapore		

	

MacKillop	Japan	Trip			19th	Sep-4th	Oct	2017		
We’d	like	to	hear	your	Expression	of	Interest.		

Please	contact	Ms.	Popp	
Or	Ms.	Saliba	about	this	trip.	
	
Cost:	approx.	$3800-4000	
(It may change due to flight fees.) 
Cost includes your trip fees including meals, flight 
fees, and accommodation. 
Not includes passport fees, visa, insurance, 
allowance. 



emergency shelter volunteer
emergency shelter volunteer

BECOME AN EMERGENCY SHELTER VOLUNTEER TODAY!

Be Prepared, Be Ready To Respond

Why volunteer to help manage Emergency Cyclone Shelters?

1. Cyclone shelters offer people a safe place in the face of a cyclone, and

    the shelters need people to manage them. 

2. You will draw on past experience and knowledge to help others

     be safe and stay calm.  

3. Volunteering is good for your career and it’s also rewarding. 

4. Volunteering gives you a sense of purpose and builds strong

     relationships in the emergency management network.

5. Volunteers are the backbone to a whole of government and whole

     of community response to an emergency.

 

To find out more information visit

www.education.nt.gov.au



Award Sponsors:

NT Government  

Small Business 
Achievement Award

Somerville  

Community Service 
Award

Minister for Young Territorians 

Excellence in Youth 
Leadership Award 

Award Categories

Genesee & Wyoming Australia  

Indigenous Achievement 
Award

NT Government  

Young Indigenous 
Educator Award

Zip Print  

Sports Award

NT Government  

Young Carer’s Award

Charles Darwin University 
Arts Award

AustralianSuper 

Career Kick Start Award

Glencore McArthur River Mining  

Regional and Rural 
Initiative Award

PTTEP Australasia 

Health and Wellbeing 
Award

ConocoPhillips
Environment Award

The NT Young Achiever Awards recognise, 
encourage and reward the positive 
achievements of young Territorians, up to and 
including 29 years of age.

The winner of each category will be presented 
with a trophy and $2,000, courtesy of TIO.

The Channel 9 Young Achiever of the Year 
will receive an additional $2,000 and a hand 
crafted trophy from TIO.

Nominate online now at: 

www.awardsaustralia.com

Contact Details:

PO Box 2603
Darwin NT 0801

Ph: 1300 148 228

ntyaa@awardsaustralia.com

NOMINATE 
N O W ! ! !
www.awardsaustralia.com

WIN A SHARE IN $26,000
Northern Territory Young 
Achiever Awards

@NTYoungAchiever
#NTYAA

Nominations close: Tuesday 15 th December 2015
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1st year Mechanical Apprenticeships opportunities available 
Permanent, full time employment 
Fantastic career progression opportunities 

 
 

Kerry’s Automotive Group (KAG) are seeking four (4) mechanically minded individuals who have a passion 
and drive for cars, for a 1st year Automotive Apprenticeship located in Stuart Park, Darwin. 
KAG is the largest automotive dealership in the Territory, located across multiple sites, boasting popular 
new and used vehicles supported by in‐house service and parts. All housed in state of the art facilities. 

 
 

You will: 
• Be mechanically minded and enjoy practical and mechanical work; 
• Have a mature and honest work ethic; 
• Be able to undertake manual and heavy work; 
• Demonstrate strong initiative and problem solving skills; 
• Have a current NT manual drivers licence (if eligible); and 
• Have a current NT Police clearance . 

 
 

Your reward: 
• Fully supported three (3) year Apprenticeship Program with a Registered Training Organisation; 
• Access to an Apprentice Mentor; 
• Tool Allowance; 
• Paid time to attend trade school to complete block training; and 
• Cert III in Light Vehicle Mechanical Technology upon successful completion of Apprenticeship. 

 
 
 

Applications close 28th October 2016

  Apply by sending through your expression of interest, together with your resume to hr@kerrys.com.au 
 

Successful applicants must be available to commence their Apprenticeship on the 
16th January 2017. 

 
 
 

AUTOMOTIVE APPRENTICESHIPS 2017 

OUR TIME TO SHINE



The Brolga  
& the Star

La Boutique  
Fantasque

Palmerston Association for Dancing (PAD)   

presents the Double Bill

Palmerston Association for Dancing (PAD)   

presents the Double Bill

Saturday 26 November 5.30pm | The Darwin Entertainment Centre

yourcentre.com.au | 89803333

&&

The Brolga  
& the Star

Music composed by Cathy Applegate

Featuring International Guest Principal Artists 

Adam Thurlow, (formerly Australian Ballet, Paris 

Open Ballet, English National Ballet)  

& Jin Yao (Hong Kong Ballet)

Accompanied by live Orchestra | Musical Director/Conductor:  

Professor Martin Jarvis OAM PhD | Artistic Director: Jan Hedenig 

Assistant Artistic Director: Adrian Dimitrievitch 

La Boutique  
Fantasque

Music composed by G Rossini

SCHOOL BOOKINGS 
Tickets $15 (duration 90 mins) 

(1 complimentary teacher per 15 students)

Suitability
Years 6 - 12 

Date and Times
Tuesday 29 November,11am

Wednesday 30 November, 11am

Venue
Playhouse Theatre,  

Darwin Entertainment Centre

Duration
Approximately 90 minutes

Cost 
$15 per student, 

1 teacher free per 15 students 

Peking Opera Festival 

Beijing’s renowned Peking Opera is appearing exclusively in Darwin!

Peking Opera is more than just music and singing; it also combines 
drama, dancing, martial arts and acrobatics, which makes it one of 
the most multifaceted theatrical forms in the world. In 2010 Peking 
Opera was declared Intangible Cultural Heritage of Humanity by the 
UNESCO.

The Peking Opera Festival offers a fine selection of original plays 
accompanied by an introduction to some of the key facts about 
Peking Opera. Basic background knowledge about the meaning of 
typical gestures, the abundant make-up and elaborate costumes 
help the audience understand the fundamentals of this mysterious 
genre. 

Thirty-five performers will be wearing elaborate, colourful costumes 
and telling ancient and modern stories through speech, song, 
dance and stylised combat movements. The performers make every 
movement graceful and beautiful.

The opera is proudly presented by The Darwin Entertainment Centre 
and Wu Promotion from Beijing. Workshops for schools provide a 
unique chance for students to learn about Peking Opera in an 
entertaining way, including slipping into the role of an operatic 
character, face painting, dressing in authentic costumes and 
practising scenes with real performers.  

Students will learn more about the symbolism of the characters and 
their movements on stage.

The Darwin Entertainment Centre presents

PROUDLY BROUGHT TO YOU BY

Top End Orienteers  
invite you to come and try: 

WET SEASON SERIES 

We are holding a short series of weekly 

THURSDAY evening orienteering events around Darwin  

      WHEN & WHERE ·          - 

 Thursday October 27th -   Anula Shops, Yanyula Drive, Anula 

 Thursday November 3rd    Jingili Water Gardens, Southern picnic 

shelter, Freshwater Rd Jingili - 

Thursday November 10th - Malak Oval, Darwent Street, Malak - 

Thursday November 17th    Moil Oval, Moil Place, Moil -  

 COURSES: Easy to Moderate grade – Beginners welcome 

· Checkpoints all close to roads or paths 

· Scatter courses require decision making about which checkpoints 

to visit and in what order  

Courses on offer each Thursday: 

·   Easy line course - approx. 2.5km  

·   Short scatter course - 13 out of 19 checkpoints – approx. 3.5km 

· Medium scatter course - 16 out of 19 checkpoints – approx. 4.5km 

· Long scatter course - 19 out of 19 checkpoints – approx. 6.0km 

 TIME: Registration/Start any time between 5.15 and 6.00 PM 

 Course Closes 6.45pm  

*Enter on your own or as a group or family *Great for all ages and all 

fitness levels 

 For more information please call:  0431822812 
Email: topendorienteersNT@gmail.com        www.teo.asn.au 



WANT TO HELP
the mental health of your community?
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Where:

When:

Instructor(s):

Cost: 

If you’re interested in attending this 12-hour SMHFA course, please contact:

Contact name:

Phone: 

Email: 

Additional information:

Carers NT, 59 Bayview Blvd, Bayview NT 0820

9 am to 12:30 pm over 4 days from Monday 14th to Thursday 17th of November 2016

Noelene Armstrong, Mental Health Coordinator, Carers NT

FREE for Carers registered at Carers NT.  $30.00 for unregistered Carers.***

Noelene Armstrong, Mental Health Coordinator, Carers NT

1800 242 636 to apply for this course &/or refer yourself for registration at Carers NT

noelene.armstrong@carersnt.asn.au

***This course offering is limited to people who identify as a Carer. A 
Carer is someone who provides unpaid care and support to someone 
living with a disability, chronic condition, terminal illness, developmental 
disorder, mental illness, alcohol or drug issues or who is frail aged.    




